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SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE ON LEGAL AND CONSTITUTIONAL AFFAIRS 
ATTORNEY-GENERAL’S PORTFOLIO

Program: Australian Federal Police

Question No. AE17/032

Senator Xenophon asked the following question at the hearing on 28 February 2017:

Senator XENOPHON:…Can I ask you very quickly, because time is limited, and I will put many 
questions on notice: in terms of the Broderick report, you have said that you have implemented 
seven of the recommendations. On notice, can you tell us what those recommendations are and 
how you have implemented them. Also, can you comment in respect of the balance of the 
recommendations? The sorts of matters raised by Ms Broderick referred to a lack of trust in the 
reporting system; believing that a complaint can have a negative impact on a member's career—
and that is a common theme that officers are still concerned about, as we heard directly from Ms 
Broderick; and the prevalence of bullying and harassment. Can you tell us when the balance of 
the recommendations will be implemented and how they will be implemented? I know that will 
take a fair bit of detail, but if you could provide that that would be very useful to those officers 
who have contacted me.

ANSWER PROVIDED?
Mr Colvin: Absolutely. Very briefly, of course I am aware of the News Limited reports, and I do 
know that people have contacted you and News Limited. Thank you for your comments. It 
troubles me, of course, that I have former and/or current members who still hold concerns. What 
I would say to them is that we have embarked on a journey that will not end quickly. We will be 
doing this for the long term. A lot of the work that Elizabeth Broderick has done already takes us 
a long way towards resolving some of those issues. We will absolutely put that on the record 
because I want to make it very public where we are with the 24 recommendations, particularly 
the ones we have already completed, but also more broadly with our mental health programs. We 
have a very robust mental health program. But, like any program, it is only as good as the last 
time that we updated it and made sure it was still relevant. That is the work we are doing, and 
which I am sure your constituents who have contacted you are concerned about, to make sure 
that we are updating and listening to their concerns.

The answer to the honourable senator’s question is as follows:

To ensure the appropriate level of detail is provided, we have prepared a high level snapshot of 
the Cultural Change Program of Work. (Attachment A details). Outlined within this document 
are the completed recommendations, of which the total now stands at 8 and how these were 
implemented. 




